SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TUESDAY, JULY 14, 2020
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Planning Commission was called to order by Vice-Chairman Doug Martz at 6:01 p.m. at the Spring Arbor Senior Center.  Mike Archer joined the meeting at 6:05 p.m.
Members Present:   Mike Archer, Terry French, Carl Jacobson, Susan Luplow, Jim Buck, Doug Martz, Mel Rice, Al Sorenson and Amanda Wells
Members Absent:  none
Staff:  Jan Gardner

Guests:  none
Public Comment:  none
Minutes:  Motion was made by Sorenson and seconded by Buck to accept the minutes from the March 10, 2020 meeting.  Approved.
New Business:
Approximately one week prior to the meeting, members received a complete draft of the Master Plan 2020 Edition for their review.  

A copy of a Master Plan Executive Summary (attached to these minutes) was distributed at the meeting.  Al Sorenson reviewed the Summary including the master plan process and Chapters 1, 2 and 3 with the emphasis on the Community survey results and the goals in Chapter 3.  Jan Gardner reviewed proposed changes to the Future Land Use Map.
After discussion a motion was made by Martz and seconded by Rice to approve the draft Master Plan for submission to the Township Board.  Motion Approved.  

On behalf of the Master Plan Committee, Jan Gardner thanked Al Sorenson for all of his work on the Plan over more than two years.  It was noted that the Master Plan Committee strongly believes that in five years, when the update is required, a consultant should be utilized.
Old Business:  none. 

Reports:   none
Member Comments:  none
Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Terry French
Secretary
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